
In this newsletter, we bring together information which we hope you will find useful and we 

highlight how the Partnership continues to communicate and keep in touch with all our agencies 

and provide guidance to support you in your role working with children and adults.  In this edition, 

we bring you information in the spotlight about professional curiosity, updates and also information 

about Partnership work, important safeguarding updates and new training dates.  
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In the Spotlight…..   
  

Professional Curiosity 

 
 

Learning from Local and National Child Safeguarding Practice Reviews consistently identify that children, young 

people and adults may have been safeguarded and protected from harm if practitioners working with them had 

been more ‘professionally curious’, and which was reflected in recent Local Child Safeguarding Practice Reviews 

(Family H & Child J) and Discretionary Safeguarding Adult Review (Philip & Loraine) in Darlington. 

 

What is professional curiosity and why is it important?  

Professional Curiosity is the capacity and communication skill to explore and understand what is happening with an individual 

or within a family, rather than making assumptions or taking a single source of information and accepting it at face value. It is 

about enquiring deeper and using proactive questioning and challenge and understanding one’s own responsibility and 

knowing when to act.  

It is a combination of looking, listening, asking direct questions, checking out and reflecting on ALL of the information received.  

It is important that when a lack of professional curiosity is cited as a factor in a tragic incident, this does not mean that blame 

should be apportioned. It is widely recognised that there are many barriers to being professionally curious. 

 

 What are the potential barriers to professional curiosity?  

Being professionally curious is not always easy, there may be many barriers to this, including from practitioners themselves, 

such as focusing on one particular issue or having over optimism, making assumptions, lacking the confidence or assertiveness 

to ask sensitive questions and unconscious bias.  

Poor supervision, complexity and pressures of work, changes of case worker leading to repeatedly ‘starting again’, closing cases 

too quickly and fixed thinking can also barriers to a professionally curious approach.  

Children in particular, and some adults, rarely disclose abuse and neglect directly to practitioners and if they do it will often be 

through unusual behaviour or comments, this makes identifying abuse and neglect difficult for practitioners. Therefore other 

barriers may be presented by the individuals and families we work with, such as not wishing to answer questions, questioning a 

practitioner’s intentions and disguised compliance.  

 

How can Practitioners be more professionally curious, what should you consider?  

• ‘Seeing the whole picture’ - as Practitioners, you should not presume to know what is happening in the family home and 

should always ask questions and seek clarity if you are not certain, consider all members of a household and those in the wider 

circle involved in the life of the child or adult.  

• ‘Having confidence’ —don’t be afraid to ask questions, do so in an open way so they know you are asking to ensure that 

children or themselves are safe, not to judge or criticise.  

• ‘Making assumptions’—be open to the unexpected and incorporate information that does not support your initial 

professional assumptions into any assessments you make of what life is like for an individual.  

• ‘Information gathering’ - Consider information from different sources to gain a better understanding of family functioning - 

Seek clarity from family or other professionals.  

• ‘Challenge’ - having your own assumptions, views and interpretations challenged and be open to challenging others.  

• ‘Knowing but not knowing’—consider what you see as well as what you’re told—are there any visual clues as to what life is 

like, or which don’t correlate with the information you already hold?  

• ‘Supervision’ - use supervision as an opportunity to explore cases and exercise professional curiosity, for example, by playing 

‘devil’s advocate’; presenting alternative hypotheses; presenting cases from the child, young person, adult or another family 

member’s perspective.  

 



 

Working Together to Safeguard Children 2023 
 

 
DfE has published a new children and young people's illustrated guide to the 

statutory guidance Working Together to Safeguard Children. This brilliant guide 
is accompanied by a short animation for children and young people which 

explains how people who help, support and protect them work together and 
what they can expect when they need help. 

 
Government has worked in collaboration with children and young people when 

designing these materials, including the DfE's Social Care Advisory Board, 
facilitated by the National Children's Bureau.  We know that children and young 
people find clear effective communication really important and that they want 

information to be shared openly with them, so they can understand what 
services they should receive and how they can access help and support.   

 
The guide and animation can be used by children and young people 

independently, or with the support of an adult.  
 

A toolkit is available for practitioners to promote the guide and help everyone 
understand how they can use this guide to support children and young 

people.  This toolkit can be requested by emailing: 
workingtogether.statutoryguidance@education.gov.uk 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fworking-together-to-safeguard-children--2&data=05%7C02%7CBecky.Llamas%40darlington.gov.uk%7C594e6d7880d049830f6908dd92c40985%7Cc947251d81c44c9b995df3d3b
mailto:workingtogether.statutoryguidance@education.gov.uk


 

Online Abuse and Girls 
 

NSPCC Learning has published new research examining the design features of online 
platforms that can facilitate or promote abusive communications with young female users. 
The research explored the design of ten video-sharing, social media, gaming and messaging 
platforms, using fake accounts for a fictitious 14-year-old girl; interviews with experts; and 

user journey mapping. Findings show: online service design can be exploited to identify, 
target and abuse girls; risky design features are built into the entire user journey; and 
platforms place the onus on girls to protect themselves online. The report proposes 

solutions and urges the Government and technology companies to put measures in place to 
mitigate unsafe design features and protect girls on digital platforms. 

 
 

Read the news story here 
Read the report here 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/about-us/news-opinion/2025/social-media-sites-failing-to-protect-girls-from-harm-at-every-stage/?utm_campaign=20250519_KIS_CASPAR_May19&utm_content=Social%20media%20sites%20failing%20to%20protect%20girls%20from%20harm%20at%20every%25
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/research-resources/2025/targeting-girls-online?utm_campaign=20250519_KIS_CASPAR_May19&utm_content=Targeting%20girls%20online&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Adestra
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